MEMO OF SUPPORT

TITLE:  To amend the administrative code of the City of New York in relation in the frequency of street litter baskets collection.
REASONS FOR SUPPORT:

Despite the fact the Council restored $1.4 million to fund supplemental basket collections in business districts outside of Manhattan and the regular $9.9 million basket collection was not decreased, street litter baskets in the city are not being collected on a regular basis.  The Department of Sanitation laid off a third of the basket collection force despite the additional funding restored by council.

Given the fact that street litter baskets are picked up by local route drivers twice per week together with the regular and supplemental basket collection funding baskets should be picked up six days per week.

In addition as uncollected baskets overflow, a health hazard is created, rats and vermin bread and spread more quickly and the general perception of the city unable to perform it basics task is generated.

